
 

 

 

 

To:   All PCPs & IPAs 

From:  IEHP – Provider Relations     

Date:      September 22, 2023         

Subject:  AB 1797: Providers Required to Enter All Immunizations & TB Tests in CAIR2

   

Assembly Bill (AB) 1797, a new California bill effective January 1, 2023, requires Providers to enter 

immunizations and TB tests administered, as well as a patient’s race and ethnicity, into the California 

immunization registry (CAIR2). 

 

This reporting requirement includes, but is not limited to, newly recommended immunizations: 

  

• Nirsevimab to prevent severe RSV disease for infants and toddlers  

• RSV vaccines for adults 60 years and older.    

 

Note: All PCPs participating in IEHP’s 2023 Global Quality P4P Program must have connected to CAIR2 and 

begun entering immunizations by July 1, 2023 to qualify for 2023 GQ P4P incentives. 
 

 

What are the benefits of CAIR2? 

 

 

Not Yet Enrolled?  

 

Enroll Now at Chpd.ca.gov 

 

Not Sure if You’re Already Enrolled or Need to Update Your Account? 

 

If you are not sure if your practice is already enrolled or need to update your read-only account to be able to 

submit doses, contact the CAIR Help Desk CAIRHelpdesk@cdph.ca.gov or 800-578-7889. 
 

For more information, see the AB 1797 Immunization Registry FAQs 

 

As a reminder, all IEHP communications can be found at: www.iehp.org > Providers > Plan Updates > 

Correspondence 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the IEHP Provider Call Center at (909) 890-2054, 

(866) 223-4347 or email ProviderServices@iehp.org 

• Saves time • Boosts immunization rates 

• Improves patient care • Can generate reminder/recall activities 

• Can forecast immunizations that are due 

based on ACIP recommendations 

• Provides a central location to store and 

access complete immunization records 

• Can generate official immunization 

documentation record 

• Helps Providers comply with the requirements of 

AB 1797, Medi-Cal, and the Vaccines for 

Children (VFC) program 


